817 Herring Cove Road HALIFAX N. S. B3R 1Z1 January 2011

Dear Friends,

Thank you so much for your letters, cards and gifts. The Lord has been sending financial help from several places: Early in December, we received one hundred dollar from an unknown source in Florida. Then Laura received a generous gift from a church in Mocksville N. C. This month someone put money into my hand, and that same week we received a money order from the South-West. God is good. We are having the oil truck come on the 26th to leave us a full tank. It is getting cold here.

We had a busy time in December. We held Song Night on the 18th, and twenty-eight came, two for the first time. We held a service on Sunday the 19th at a Nursing Home, and had one for the next three days, but one cancelled. We had our regular Bible Study on Thursday, when we had a new couple come. They returned on Friday, Christmas Eve. We went to another Nursing Home on Sunday the 26th, and took our key-board up to the Windsor area on the 28th. We were able to get a new over-coat for the key-board with some Christmas money.

A week ago, about time for our afternoon Bible study, a man knocked at the church door and asked for a drink of water. This we gave him, and persuaded him to stay for the meeting. We sang the old gospel hymns, and studied from Romans eight. We gave him money for a cup of coffee, and one of the men helped him on his way. He was looking for an apartment in this area. He has our address and telephone number. We discussed salvation with him, urging him to get ready to meet God. Do pray for Mr. Spencer.

What a joy to be able to pray for so many churches and missionaries; workers together with God.

Yours in Christ, Gerald and Laura Mosher.